   BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

      Tuesday, June 21, 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew W. Strauss, Vice Chair, Richard Malagrifa, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan ,  David Van Dam, and Assistant Town Administrator, Dave Castellarin. 
Open Session: 
Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee members, Neal Duffy, Milton Fistel, Vicky Masone and Wayne Spritz updated the Board on a Green Communities Grant awarded to the Town in the amount of $143,800.00. 
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the FY2011 year end shuffle seconded by Selectman Sullivan. (See attached list)
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve executive session meeting minutes from May 10, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve executive session meeting minutes from May 24, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a block party request from Jennifer Tripp, 7 Essex Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Saturday, July 16, 2011, from 12Noon to 9PM, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a block party request from Paul Bilodeau, 16 Muriel Road, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Sunday, July 3, 2011 from 12Noon to 9PM, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a block party request from William Jones, 45 Andrews Road, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Monday, July 4, 2011, from 10AM to 9PM, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a block party request from Mary Webster, 7 Elmwood Road, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Saturday, July 9, 2011, from 12-8P.M. seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve an invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C. in the amount of $860.00, for services through May 31, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $14,348.00, for services through May 31, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to authorize  Chief Ron Madigan of the Swampscott Police Department and Chief Kevin Breen of the Swampscott Fire Department the authority to approve  111F injured on duty claims as well as the authority to appoint  an IME (Independent Medical Exam ) Physician as necessary, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
Appointments:
The Board voted 4-0 in favor on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to re-appoint to members to various Boards and Committees, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. Selectman Sullivan recused herself from vote. (See attached list)
The Board voted 4-0 in favor on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to re-appoint Danielle Strauss as the Recreation Director, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. Selectman Strauss recused himself from vote. (See attached list)

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to re-appoint the list of remunerated positions, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. (See attached list).
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint William Waters of the Swampscott Police Department as an Assistant Harbormaster effective July 1, 2011, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
New & Old Business:

Selectman Greenfield asked if residents of the Town who had no health insurance would be able to participate in the GIC employee plan. Dave Castellarin, Assistant Town Administrator briefly informed Selectman Greenfield this was not something the Town and or State provides to uninsured residents. 

Selectman Malagrifa asked the Board if they would be interested in having the Swampscott Harbor Advisory Board be more involved in other areas of Town that they may have an opinion on an idea on.  Selectman Strauss suggested that the Swampscott Harbor Advisory Committee stick with creating a mission for their committee and work on having some directions on what issues involving Swampscott Harbor their own roles will be as committee members. Selectmen Sullivan welcomed anyone’s ideas and suggestions they have as residents however she feels that some topics can and should be handled by the Board of Selectman and the committee should focus on Harbor issues. Selectman Greenfield welcomed any suggestions they have as residents.
Resident Comment:

Resident John Kelly of Humphrey Street asked the Board to look in to whether or not it is allowable for commercial truck traffic on Humphrey Street is limited to trucks servicing the businesses only on Humphrey Street.
Town administrator’s Report:

Dave Castellarin, Assistant Town Administrator spoke on the timeline for surplus Town property disposal. 
Selectman’s Time:

Selectman Strauss spoke on the activities coming up for the Town relating to the 4th of July holiday.  Selectman Strauss thanked the community on their generous donations for the fireworks display.
Selectman Van Dam spoke on the recent Carnival that had taken place in Town which he complimented on what a great community event it was.  Selectman Van Dam spoke on his involvement when he testified at a meeting held at the Lynn City Hall to keep the 6th District intact.

Selectman Sullivan wished everyone a great 4th of July holiday and reminded everyone to attend the Strawberry Festival and the Town parade.
Selectman Malagrifa suggested all residents take part in the green communities act within their own homes. Selectman Malagrifa recommended home owners to purchase a   tankless water heater for their homes. 

Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to adjourn meeting at 8:45PM seconded by Selectman Van Dam
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

